
 

 

Chesterville Ridge Riders 
ATV Club  

PO Box 1144  
Farmington, ME 04938  

207-249-1595  

Town Of Wilton  
158 Weld Rd 
Wilton, ME 04294 
 
April 8, 2025  

 

 
Dear Town Manager and Selectboard members,  

 
The Chesterville Ridge Riders ATV club was established in 2021 with the hopes of creating trails that 
could connect with surrounding towns.  We have reached out to many landowners; some have been 
supportive and gave us access to utilize their land, others are not interested; We have exhausted all 
landowner options. We are currently at an impasse, which is why we are now requesting the town of 
Wilton’s assistance.  
 
The Club is asking the town’s permission to open Macquillis Corner Road and a section of Main Street in 
East Wilton to ATV access. This road will allow us to reach the railroad bed in Wilton or go towards 
Temple.  The town of Chesterville’s Selectboard has given us permission to utilize Zions Hill Road to 
connect with Route 156.  We have filled out proper forms and submitted them to the state to request 
approval to utilize Route 156. The State is asking for written approval from the town to access the 
requested roads. 
 
The club plans to follow all the current guidelines the town of Wilton has enforced on Temple Road. 
The speed limit will be set for 20mph, and the road will only be allowed access from dawn to dusk.  
 
This request to utilize Macquillis Corner Road and Main Street in East Wilton will only be needed if the 
State grants our request. If it is denied, access will not be required. 

Thank you,  

  

Scott Currier, Trailmaster 

Sarah Baker, President 
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